
Commission Meeting  
7.22.25 
4th Day of July Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa 
Meek. Absent West District Commissioner, Kyle White.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll entered the meeting late due to a scheduling conflict. There was no 
prayer or pledge this day.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 16th meeting and 
the agenda for today’s meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion 
carried.  
 
No bids were received for one brush removal site in Sherman Township. Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray 
will try to contact contractors to see if anyone would consider placing a bid.  
 
John Murphy met with the Commission to discuss a vacancy on the Senior Tax Board. The Commission 
advised as soon as they found a candidate to let County Clerk, Melissa Meek know, and they will appoint at 
the next available meeting. 
 
John Murphy is a frequent guest of Commission meetings. He has a vast knowledge of DeKalb County & its 
history which is very much appreciated by the Commission.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded the Commission that no patron had called to set an appointment with 
her concerning BOE (Board of Equalization) so they were not convened this year. She also reminded the 
Commission that there are meetings around the state with the House Interim Committee concerning Property 
Tax Reform. There are still so many concerns with SB190 and now SB3. The next meeting closest to DeKalb 
County is August 13th at Union Station in Kansas City, MO. The public is invited to attend.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work around the County, BRO 
projects, and work they will do this summer. The next bridge bid opening is July 29th.  
 
The Commission always welcomes the citizens of DeKalb County to attend their weekly meeting.   
 
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
Attending today’s meeting were John Murphy. 
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until July 29, 2025 
 
 


